VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP

FEBRUARY 11, 2010

                                                                              Minutes

BOARD MEMBERS








Draft

Jim Foley




President 

Steve Gillen 




Treasurer 

Frank Hedges 
 



Vice President 

Ruut Van Den Hoed (absent)


Director 

Director                                                                 Vacant

Laurel Stoner 




Secretary

Jim Turke 




Director\Maintenance

OTHERS PRESENT

Gary Martiny 




Community Management Services, Inc.

Eight (8) Homeowners in attendance 

ITEM I - Call to Order

The Annual Meeting of the Membership was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Jim Foley.

ITEM II – Establishment of Quorum

A. A quorum was established by having eighty four (84) homeowners present in person or represented by ballot. 83 was needed for quorum. 

ITEM III. Approval of minutes of 2009 Annual Meeting.  Laurel Stoner motioned to approve the minutes of the 2009 Annual Meeting as written. Frank Hedges seconded the motion and it passed. 

ITEM IV – Reports of officers and committees

A. Jim Foley 

1. Jim talked about the clubhouse. Renovations are on hold until the security of the clubhouse is finalized. 

2. The upcoming work on the concrete projects in the complex as well as the ponds was discussed by the Board. 

3. The reserves were discussed. The HOA insurance is the biggest item. Jim said that the HOA is in good shape. 

4. 2010 Goals

· Security Dept. – no car or clubhouse break-ins this year. The billiard balls were stolen from the game room. 

· The sheriff still patrols the grounds daily. 

· Jim discussed the redwood trees. Four redwood trees are recommended to be taken down. 

· Jim reviewed the seismic Retro Fit Project. The GB Group is working with the HOA on the project. 

· Clubhouse – security was discussed earlier in the meeting. 
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· The ponds are on hold for the time being. 

· The pool drains issue was discussed. The HOA does have to divide the drains at this time. The pools probably need to be re-surfaced as well. Jim is working with Progressive Pool Company. 

· The issue of the 25% of rental percentage was reviewed by Jim. 

· Jim Talked about the problems with the renters in the complex. 

· Jim discussed the water issue. 

ITEM V - Elections

A. Nominations – Frank Hedges, John Glass, Laurel Stoner, and Steve Gillen were nominated for two (2) year terms. 

B. There being no nominations from the floor, the nominations were then closed. 

C. Nominees statements – the nominees did not give a statement.  

D. The election inspector (Gary Martiny) assigned two (2) homeowners to count the ballots.    

E. Election results – Frank Hedges – 74, John Glass – 80, Laurel Stoner – 80, and Steve Gillen  – 79.  The four nominees were elected to the Board of Directors. There was one write in candidate – Steve Saah.

F. The vote counters were Chris Burns and Fluer Kettman.  

ITEM VI – IRS Resolution

A. IRS Resolution - A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to allocate any excess operating funds to the reserve account at the end of the 2010 fiscal year. The ballot vote was 78 approve, 7 disapprove.  

ITEM VII – Other Business - None

ITEM VIII– Adjournment – There being no further business before the Membership the 2010 Annual meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
As Approved by the Membership,
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